

Buckinghamshire County Council Select Committee

Transport, Environment and Communities Select Committee

A letter of recommendation to the Cabinet Member for

Community Engagement

Dear Noel,

Re: Prevent Duty - Select Committee Recommendations following agenda item at the 13th March Committee Meeting

Many thanks to you and your officers for attending the Transport, Environment and Communities Select Committee, held on Tuesday 13th March and providing Members with detailed information on Buckinghamshire's approach to the Prevent Duty.

I am writing to confirm that the Committee agreed the following two recommendations as a result of the discussions that took place:

Recommendations:

- 1. That the TEC Select Committee should receive an annual update on how the Council is fulfilling its Prevent duties and the progress towards the Prevent action plan.
- 2. That an annual progress update on Prevent should go to Cabinet to ensure wider Member and strategic oversight across the Council as a whole.

Members felt that this would help facilitate greater strategic and Member oversight of the Council's compliance with its duties and its supporting strategy and action plan, whilst also raising the profile of the Prevent duty across the Council as a whole.

I hope you will agree with the value of these simple recommendations and I would be greatful if you could provide a written response to the recommendations by the 15th May 2018.

Yours sincerely

David Carroll

Chairman – Transport, Environment and Communities Select